The Chairman
Human Rights & Equal Opportunity Commission Inquiry
Regarding: Discrimination experienced by Same-Sex Couples.
 

It has only just come to our notice that the Commission is conducting an Inquiry into discrimination experienced by Same-Sex Couples.
 

We wish to make a general submission supporting our daughter, her female partner and their young son in their desire to obtain completely equal treatment as received by heterosexual (married and defacto) couples under Australian Federal and State/Territory laws. Our daughter and her family are making valuable contribuitions to our society through their work, taxes and childrearing. In their loving and fully committed relationship they are entitled to expect that all discrimination in matters such as superannuation, medical benefits, social services, wills, child care, income splitting, separation, etc. be removed forthwith.
 

First and foremost, they deserve to be treated with the dignity and respect bestowed on all Australian heterosexual people as a matter of their undisputed right, or in Australian terms: "with a fair go for all".  We are making a stong plea to your Inquiry for assistance to our daughter and her family as it is clear that their situation is ultimately a matter of human rights and justice, which can best addressed through your Committion to the Federal and State/Territory Governments. Particularly, as at present they cannot obtain (or are denied) such rights and benefits through marriage or a civil union.
 

Looking forward to early receipt of your Report and Recommondations.
Yours sincerely,
Dick & Janny Van Leeuwen.
